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Ms Tara Cheyne MLA – The answer to the Member’s questions are as follows: 

1. Implementation of reduced registration fees for trailers, caravans and camper trailers is 
currently under consideration.  
 

2. Any change in registration fees will be administered by including the determined fees in a 
legislative instrument, as per Section 96 of the Road Transport (General) Act 1999. The 
determined fees will be inputted to the relevant systems by Access Canberra and included on 
registration renewal reminders to registered operators of affected vehicles registered in the 
ACT. 
 

3. Implementation of reduced registration fees for trailers, caravans and camper trailers is 
currently under consideration. 

 
Approved for circulation to the Member and incorporation into Hansard. 

MR CAIN: To ask the Minister for City and Government Services —  

1. What measures have the ACT Government taken to implement its policy on reducing 
registration costs for all trailers, caravans and campers from 1 July 2025. 

2. How will the reduction in registration costs for trailers and caravans be implemented. 
3. Are there any specific eligibility criteria for households to receive the full registration fee 

waiver for single axle trailers. 
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